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Happy September Unit Members! 
 
We made it through a hot August only to be welcomed into Septem-
ber by a hurricane!  Welcome to the deep south!  Today, we flew 
the Stearman into a private hangar in Loranger, LA at 95 feet above 
sea level.  The Stuka, still in pieces has been raised as well.  Thanks 
to all those who came out to help in hurricane prep. 

 
I guess by now you all know that the Stearman is 
safely at home in the Big Easy Wing.  Jim Helms 
and I flew her home from Dallas on August 
22.  We did so with a disconnected tail wheel 
spring (unknown to us) and had a rather suspense-
ful landing in New Orleans.  As a matter of fact, 
Jim courageously fought the tail wheel issue all 
day through four landings.  Nice job Jim! The tail 
wheel along with some other issues have all been 
fixed.  Below is a photo from CAF Headquarters' 

when we went to pick up the Stearman: Jim Helms, President Hank Coates and  
David Capo. 
 
Now that we have the Stearman, sponsorships 
are pouring in!  18 Aircraft and one Restoration 
sponsorships so far.  For those who did not get 
the application at our last meeting, the forms are 
on our web site (bigeasywing.org) or they will 
be available at our next meeting on September 
19th.  Very important, when you receive your 
letter acknowledging your sponsorship from 
HQ, please submit a copy to Jeff, our finance 
officer at espundia@aol.com so we can get a 
dollar for dollar match up to 15K for 2018.   
 
Now for some more good news.  In March, we were offered a generous donation of 
the famous Langhurst Stuka, a homebuilt, 7/10ths replica of the German JU-87 Stuka 
dive bomber.  Read Haroldôs article on page 5 for additional background on this 
amazing airplane.  We hope to have to airplane flyable (not flying until we get the go 
ahead from HQ) by the WWII A.S.L in October.  Sonny and Terry are working hard 
with volunteers every Saturday and some weekdays on that.  Go guys! 
 
We will have folks from the WWII Museum at our next generalship meeting to talk 
about the airshow in October.  I will also have a video of Stearman trip from Dallas 
on display.  See you on the 19th in the terminal conference room. 

From the Left Seat                                 David Capo, Unit  Leader 
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Safety Officerôs Reportï Don Clausing 

Now, that the Stearman. is in our hangar, my goal is ground safety.  

We started addressing this goal with Marshalling training on 

Wednesday, August 22 and Saturday, August 25th.  In each class 

we had 10 participants.  Each participant received a handout of the 

hand signals, reviewed 

equipment,  preformed a before aircraft (A/C) 

launch ð by participating in a walk around air-

craft (A/C),  by pulling chocks, and by learning 

about  pilotôs line of sight. (participants sat in the 

aircraft to experience the limited view of the pilot 

and to realizes the important of the marshaller's 

position to the left of the pilot)  In addition, the 

participants watched the process to engine crank, 

engine start up  and the importance of the fire 

guard having the fire bottle at standby for engine 

start. 

This was just our first time out for ground 

school.  There will be more training sessions and 

opportunities to practice marshalling.  As well as learning and practicing other hangar 

topics and taxiway safety. Thanks to Jim Helms for instructing the group. 

For next several weekends, we 

will be working in the hangar.  

We still need to take caution with 

the hot weather by drinking lots 

of water and taking cool downs to 

avoid heat exhaustion. Be cau-

tious using ladders while remov-

ing insulation. Also, we have two 

aircraft in our hangar now and we 

need to be observant of our sur-

roundingsðnot to trip, fall or hit 

our heads.  

 

Two days ago with T.S Gordon, we worked at securing our hangar and our aircraft.   So 

that we will not need to do an all-call, I will be asking members at the meeting to sign up 

to our new groupðHurricane Secure Hangar Volunteers.  A list of  Stearman qualified 

pilots will be developed by Jim Helms.  Thanks to everyone who volunteered on their 

Labor Day and to Jim Shaw for flying the aircraft to safety. 

 

Crtl Click on icon 

https://bigeasywing.org/
https://www.instagram.com/cafbigeasywing/?hl=en
https://www.facebook.com/thebigeasywing/
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Sept. 19 BEW Meeting @ Lakefront Airport Terminal Conf.  Rm 7 PM 

October 12-14  WWII Air, Sea & Land Festival- Lake-

front Airport   ð Volunteers neededðplease sign up 

at meeting 

October 12-13  SHAF  Vicksburg- Tullalah Regional 

Airport   

October 19-21  Northshore Regional Airshow Hammond ð Volunteers needed     

November  3 Cajun Fly-in   Houma            

November 10    BEW Meeting @  BEW Hang-

ar  10 AM 

December 15    BEW Holiday Party  @  BEW Hangar 

On the web: 

bigeasywing.org 

Contact us: 

info@bigeasywing.org 
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Operation Officerôs ReportðJim Helms 

 

 

Finally! The PT-17 Stearman has arrived. 
What an adventure to fly the aircraft back 
from Dallas.  As most of you are aware, we 
were not able to pick up the aircraft the first 
time due to a couple of items that needed to 
be repaired before flying.  But, on the 
Wednesday, August 22, we flew the Stear-
man home. 

How was the flight?  Long and Hot but the 
weather was great making it a worthwhile and a fun experience while getting a facial suntan.  
Now, I know what it is like to have a hair dryer blowing on your head for almost 6 hours.   
There were several more squawks that cropped up on the flight home that we are in the pro-
cess of repairing.  They have to do with the radios, intercom system, seat adjustment, rudder 
pedal adjustment, minor rigging, leaking oil filler cap and the installation of a rudder trim tab 
(most problems were corrected prior to its evacuation flight out on Labor Day.)  If you were 
present and got to see the exciting landing upon arrival, you witnessed another problem we 
were noticing on the trip.  A broken spring in the tailwheel control assembly.  It cocked the 

tailwheel in flight and hampered us all day on 
landings.  It finally got out of control on the last 
landing and almost bit me.  Now you can under-
stand why we wear tan flight suits. 

We did get to see the countryside from 1500 feet 
with a ground speed ranging from 78 to 95 mph.  
The engine ran well and used some oil but not as 
bad as you would expect from a higher time en-
gine.  We will have all the items mentioned re-
paired and serviced. Soon, we will get other pi-
lots trained and qualified for the ride program 
and upcoming airshows. 

Also, we finished two Marshalling Ground Schools for several members with the help of Don 
Clausing, Paul Cutrer and Rick Kiser. Make sure your review the safety officerôs article on the 
prior page. 
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Upcoming Events 

https://airsealandfest.com/
https://airsealandfest.com/
http://www.southernheritageair.org/Southern_Heritage_Air_Foundation/Welcome.html
http://www.southernheritageair.org/Southern_Heritage_Air_Foundation/Welcome.html
http://hammondairshow.com/
https://www.facebook.com/EAA513/photos/gm.162253811129853/434765996979028/?type=3
https://bigeasywing.org/

